LONE WORKING POLICY
Policy Statement
Wherever possible staff will not be left to work on their own although we accept there are occasions where this is impossible to achieve. Such occasions could be staff toilet breaks, lunch cover, nappy changes, toileting support and comforting a sick child. In addition some staff may access the premises outside of normal opening hours to carry our essential duties such as preparation, opening and closing checks and cleaning. The purpose of this policy is to set out procedures for actions to be taken when such occasions may arise.

Procedures
· Legal staff: child ratios must be adhered to
· The employee involved and the management team must be alert to identification of potential hazards and the minimising of risk.
· The employee involved must let the management know if they are uncomfortable at any time with the position they are in.
· Staff members working alone for any period of time must be deemed competent and have the necessary skills. This could mean, for example, holding a full and current paediatric first aid certificate and/or appropriate safeguarding training.

· Risk assessments for lone workers should be carried out to cover the wide range of possible situations

· Appropriate means of contact should be available at all times such as a telephone or walkie talkie.

· Risk assessment should be carried out for any staff working completely alone in the premises. This should include knowledge of Fire Evacuation procedures and access to a telephone.
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